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Kent Park and Recreation
July 21, 2022
5:30 at the Old Jail
Members Present:								Staff Present:
Steve Mitchell									Angela Manley
Kathleen Wiler							Sam Tuttle
Neil Dukes							Megan Johns
							Oliver Wuensch
							Garyn Daniels
							Karen Magilavy
Board Liaison
Gwen Rosenberg				
	
									
Steve called the meeting to order at 5:37.  Debbie and Jake had conflicts and are unable to attend.  Roll was called and is listed above.  Please review June’s minutes.  Angela makes a clarification.  The Police Dept.  will not be monitoring Plum Creek surveillance cameras when we get them.  They will physically be at the park periodically to patrol.  Kathleen made a motion to accept the June minutes with the clarification and Steve seconded and roll was called all were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.

Personal Appearances None
Correspondence We have a donation from Hippie Fox Rock for Football Scholarships.
Staff Reports
Revenue & Expenditures   The revenue report now shows Real Estate Taxes transferred to us.
Park Report    Thompson Electric has fixed the power under the bridge at the new trail.  They also converted light fixtures to LED at $1200.  This will decrease power cost. 
Recreation Report  Garyn told the board Sports Camps are at Roosevelt which has been difficult with all the construction.  Fall registrations are continuing.  Megan is still looking for school year staff.  Cathy Ricks, Marcus Wright, and Kim Pischera have been visiting the camps along with Mike Lewis of the Kent PD. 
Director Report  
1.  Angela introduced Oliver Wuensch our Marketing/Special Event Coordinator.  He comes from Cincinnati Parks and Rec.  He started June 22 and is taking it all in and has already improved our social media and is working on the website.  
2. Angela is preparing the 2023 Budget based on our actuals plus inflation.  Upcoming capital are a new truck and groomer.  We have included the Brady Leap Trail repayment for the next 5 years and including a full time position Park Laborer.
3. The repayment for Brady’s Leap is 51,000 per year reduced by our city sidewalk shoveling program.  If we took on the Ice Arena would that reduce our debt?  We have to take care of our own programs first.  
4. Tannery Trail section did not get grant funding because it is an existing trail not a new design.  
5. Summit County is working on the Freedom Trail and connecting it to our trail including a pedestrian bridge over the railroad tracks.

New Business  Will next years Juneteenth celebration be on Monday the actual date or moved to the weekend.  The committee had met and decided on the actual date. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]6:15 Kathleen makes a motion to adjourn and Neil seconded all in favor Meeting adjourned.
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